
 

The Child Development Centre (CDC) of Prince George and District ~ Developing potential, exploring possibilities!  

News from the CDC 
Program Shows Tremendous Benefits 

The Behavioural, Emotional, Social, Teaching 
(BEST) Program continues to demonstrate 
amazing results.  We ran an 8 week trial of the 
Program back in 2011 in  conjunction with the 
Native Friendship Centre, and Intersect Youth 
and Family Services.  The program was 
designed to assist children demonstrating 
significant early mental health/behaviour 
management challenges. 

The results have been amazing.  One of the 
program’s goals was to help prepare children 
for success in kindergarten.  Following their 
first year in school, 7 of 8 (87.5%) children that 
participated in the Program did not miss a 
single day of kindergarten due to behaviour 
management issues. 

Now if we can access the necessary funding to 
continue with this important work... 

Is Canada failing its children? 

A recent report from UNICEF shows Canada has 
been losing ground on other developed nations 
regarding our children.  The report, “Child Well-
Being in Rich Countries: A comparative 
overview,” showed that Canada’s overall 
ranking fell from 12th in 2007 to 17th in 2013 
out of 29 developed nations.   

In the important area of “health and safety,” we 
appear to be in a race to the bottom, ranking a 
dismal 27th out of 29 countries — only Latvia 
and Romania ranked lower.  As so much public 
funding is spent on health (approximately 40% 
in BC), this should be a huge concern.  After all, 
healthy children are far more likely to grow into 
healthy adults. 

 

 
We would like to thank our amazing 
newsletter sponsor, and long time CDC 
supporter, Pace Realty! 

Pace Realty 455 Quebec St. Prince George, BC  
(250) 562-6671 

Please join us for our 46th  Annual General 

Meeting (AGM) at the Child Development 

Centre on September 30.  There will be a 

meet and greet at 5:00p.m., with the 

meeting starting at 5:30. 

Please see full announcement including a 

notice of Special Amendment to our 

Constitution on Page 7. 

Did you know?? 

The Province uses attendance at AGM’s 

as a measure of community support.  

This can impact the CDC’s funding. 

 

 

 

Northland Jeep Dodge will be donating $500 for 

each new vehicle they sell when the purchaser 

brings in a notice from the CDC.  Details and the 

notice are coming soon on our website at 

(www.cdcpg.org) and our Facebook page 

(www.facebook.com/cdcpg), and will be available 

from the CDC’s Front office. 

Are you or anyone you know in the market for a 

nice new car, truck or van?  Keep us in mind! 

http://www.cdcpg.org/
http://www.facebook.com/cdcpg


 

Early Childhood Education Program 

A new school year starts with excitement in the air as 

new children come through our doors to meet their 

teachers and friends. 

Each classroom will be handing out a monthly 

newsletter to parents to share information about 

upcoming events and activities. We encourage parents 

to make comments and suggestions regarding their 

children’s educational experience at the Child 

Development Centre. 

Feedback from Parents regarding last yearõs daycare 

and preschool programming: 

¶ “This program is the best!” 

¶ “I have always enjoyed the staff and children at the 

CDC. Even though this is our last year here, we will 

continue to come and visit the staff and children 

here. Thank you for all the staff’s 

commitment to the children and all 

their needs.” 

¶ “Teachers and support workers do a fantastic job. 

Smiling faces, positive attitudes, great projects and 

no judgement! My child is excited to attend.” 

¶ “This daycare is a true BLESSING in our lives; we 

never want to leave. We love all the staff and 

love all the positive support we get.” 

¶ “EXCELLENT” 

News Continued... 

Child Development Centre Funding 

Our staff recently received their first wage increase 
in three years through negotiations between the 
provincially appointed Health Employers 
Association of BC and the union representing most 
unionized child development agencies in BC — the 
Health Sciences Association.  Unfortunately, the 
Province has failed to fund these increases and it is 
requiring that contracted agencies, such as the CDC, 

absorb these increases. 

This represents over $60,000 in increased costs to 
the CDC.  It also comes at a challenging time.  
Demand for our early intervention therapy services 
has doubled over the last ten years while the 
number of therapists has remained roughly the 
same.   

We would like to thank the many families that rely 
on our services in advance for your patience and 
understanding. 

The College of New Caledonia 
TD Waterhouse the future is friendly® 

Aberdeen Helicopters 

Plantland 
Home & Garden McDonalds Restaurants 

of Prince George 

A Special Thank You! 

We would like to extend a HUGE thank you to all of the individuals 
and businesses that continue to support the CDC’s services, 
including but not limited to the following:  

 

Pace Realty 



 

 

Family Services 

Wow, it is hard to believe that my year term is 
already up as the Child and Family Resource 
Worker here at the Child Development Centre. I 
have thoroughly enjoyed my time in the role as I 
have with other positions I have also held here 
at the CDC. The Child Development Centre is a 
wonderful place to work and it is always excit-
ing to be a part of such a fantastic team that con-
tributes in so many ways to our community and 
area. 

I would like to take this time to thank Prudencia 
for volunteering many hours to the CDC in the 
Sunbeams Program. 

The Family Service Program at the CDC is a 
wonderful free resource available for parents.  
We provide assistance to parents applying for 
daycare/preschool subsidies, provide informa-
tion regarding CDC programming and other ser-
vices available in Prince George.  Family Ser-
vices also provides some direct programming to 
children. 

I encourage any parent or caregiver that they 
may benefit from Family Services to call 
(250)563-7168 ext. 210 or to stop by the office.  
If the door is open you are free to pop in and 
introduce yourself. 

Lorinda Johnston BA, BED, 
Child and Family Resource Worker 

Family Service Info 

Staff changes: Lorinda’s term position has now 
ended, and Tanya will be returning from her leave in 
October. 

Upcoming Events: Parent Support Circle - stay tuned 
for further details in the fall. 

Programs offered: 

1,2,3,4, Parents, Active Parenting for Stepfamilies, 
Sib Shop, Nobody’s Perfect, Handle with Care, Let’s 
Talk About Touching, Sunbeams, Second Step, 
B.E.S.T 

Not all programs run at all times. A brief description 
of each program can be found on our website: 

www.cdcpg.org/family.shtml 

On the Internet 

Here are some links you may want to check out. 

The CDC’s web site is a great source of information 
about our services (www.cdcpg.org). You can also 
find us on Facebook (www.facebook.com/cdcpg) and 
follow us on Twitter: (twitter.com/#!/cdcpg). 

The Village is a great source of information for 
parents regarding services available in Prince George 
(http://www.parentsupportbc.vcn.bc.ca/root/village
_current.pdf). 

New Support Group on Facebook 

There is a wonderful new Facebook 
support group called “Special Needs 

Families of Northern BC.” A parent started the group to 
provide an opportunity for the parents of children 
with special needs to collaborate, feel connected, and 
to help decrease feelings of being isolated.  It provides 
a place where parents can share ideas, aching 
concerns, tips, golden moments, and more. This is a 
“closed” group, so only the members of the group can 
see the dialogue, and membership is limited to the 
parents of children with special needs (of ALL ages) 
living north of Williams Lake. 

You can find the group here: 

www.facebook.com/groups/679445848737301/ 

http://www.cdcpg.org/family.shtml
http://www.cdcpg.org
http://www.facebook.com/cdcpg
twitter.com/#!/cdcpg
http://www.parentsupportbc.vcn.bc.ca/root/village_current.pdf
http://www.parentsupportbc.vcn.bc.ca/root/village_current.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/groups/679445848737301/


 

Speech Language Pathology Program 

The Spring was a busy time for the speech 
department. Zoe attended health fairs in the 
Robson Valley for 2 and 3 year old children; 
sadly Darcy did not make it to the health fair 
in Mackenzie due to poor weather. Hopefully 
next year the weather will help us out more! 
Zoe also attended the local Health Circuit at 
Exploration Place with Speech Language 
Pathologists from Northern Health to provide 
advice and information to parents of 
preschool children. 

Joan coordinated a busy clinic for the 
Assistive Technology Team from Sunny Hill; 
this was very successful with our clients able 
to receive equipment through this outreach 
service. 

Joan also undertook a major overhaul of all 
our technical aides. We ordered replacement 

items and new exciting toys and equipment 
for this valuable resource, many of which 
are loaned to families - Thanks Joan for your 
hard work and a big thanks to CKNW 
Orphan’s Fund who funded the project. 

The Speech Language Pathology Department 
is pleased to announce that Darcy had a 
baby boy, Caleb. We miss Darcy while she is 
off with Caleb but look forward to her return 
in May 2014. Welcome Caleb! 

As we will be a short staffed, Joan and Zoe 
will probably be making fewer trips to 
Valemount and McBride this winter.  
They will be doing their best to 
meet the needs of children they are 
assisting in all regions. This may 
mean a reduction in service for your 
child. Thank you for your 
understanding. 

Talk with Your Toddler 

Late talking toddlers are 
often referred to Speech 
Language Pathology.  Parents 
have concerns when their 2 
year old is not talking, and 
we welcome discussions 
with parents about their 
child. We know that hearing 
your child’s first words is a 
very important milestone, 
and most children are talking 
from 12 months onwards, so ‘Talk with Your 
Toddler’ is a DVD that was developed by the 
Speech Language Pathology department. It 
continues to be a resource used alongside 
therapy across Northern BC to help families with 
late talking toddlers. Ask to buy a copy for $10.00 
or borrow it from our library. 

Physiotherapy 
Indoor Gross 
Motor Ideas: 

A great way to make 
shopping more fun for 
all: 

Use the lines and 
squares on the floor in 
the mall! Have your 
child walk on the line. 
Try it backwards, hop-
ping, sideways, for-
wards, baby steps, big 
steps, or try it your 
own way! 

New Learning 

Zoe from Speech will 
partner with  Julia Lam-
ming from Supported 
Child Development and 
the Northern Health 
Speech Language Pa-
thologists to provide a 
‘Partnerships in Com-
munication’ module for 
parents in October 2013. 
The focus will be Speech 
Sounds, and it is hoped 
parents will come along 
and learn how they can 
support their child with 
speech sound develop-
ment. 
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Our lending Library contains three libraries: 
McDonald’s Family Resource Library, Down 
Syndrome Society Library, and Deaf and Hard 
of Hearing Society Library. The Deaf and 

Hard of Hearing Society is available to parents in 
Northern BC. Other items are available to those 
in our service region. Shipping is extra. 
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Occupational Therapy is facing large staff changes this 
year. Our department will be losing two of our staff. 
Michelle Lawton will be moving on, as Carley Billups is 
returning from her maternity leave. We will miss 
Michelle but welcome back Carley! Sherry Mitchell has 
also left us after 5 years for warmer pastures in 
Kelowna. We wish her the best! Hopefully at some 
point we will be able to replace her position. Jody 
Edamura, Carley Billups and Pat Hamilton will continue 
to serve the children of the Prince George Child 
Development Centre. We, along with our assistant 
Colinda Harraway, will continue to provide all of our 
children with excellent therapy services. We look 
forward to a productive and exciting year! 

Groups: 

Over the summer we hosted three Handwriting 
Without Tears groups with great success for children 
who were about to enter kindergarten.  We plan to 
offer them again next year. Children learned all about 
how to draw their letters with a multisensory 
approach. Once again this was a well-attended 
successful group. 

We also typically run groups in the fall for fine/gross 
motor skills and for children who are picky eaters. 
Dates have not been set yet due to staffing changes. 
Your therapist will be happy to keep you informed 
about groups your child will benefit from. 

School Age Services for Children: 

We will continue to provide limited school age services.  
This includes working with children gross motor 
delays, as well as a services on a-fee-for-service basis 
to other children with special needs.  For more 
information please contact Pat Hamilton at 
(250)563-7168 ext.234. 

Therapy Tools: 

Due to a generous donation from the 
MacMillan family (on behalf of their 
businesses — Northern Decks and J.R. 
MacMillan Construction) we were able to 
purchase a children’s car for pre-power 
wheelchair driver training. Children are able 
to borrow the car to learn the concepts of 
driving at a very young age. We look 
forward to using it with many of our 
children over the next few years. 

A message from our friends at AiMHi: 

Home Sharing 

Are you interested in a rewarding and flexible 

home occupation? 

Home Sharing is an amazing 

way to help others and give 

back to the community. 

Home Sharing Contractors 

offer people with a 

developmental disability a 

supportive living experience. 

Home Sharing can work for you at any stage of 

your life. It doesn’t matter if you are a couple, 

family unit or single person. You may work 

outside the home, or may not, and you could 

be retired. Contractors receive a fee for 

service including a contribution to the 

monthly expenses of the home. For further 

information regarding this opportunity 

including requirements as a contractor with 

AiMHi, please contact Home Share 

Coordinator (250)564-6408 ext 251 or email 

home.sharing@aimhi.ca 

 



 

Supported Child Development 

The Supported Child Development Department wants 
you to remember that entering Kindergarten is a time of 
change and different children handle the change in 
different ways. Here are some tips for recognizing and 
relieving your child’s stress. Have fun in Kindergarten! 

They may act differently than 
they usually do 

Kids may have trouble sleeping or 
find it hard to relax. They may 
want to eat more often, or find it 
difficult to eat at all. Some kids be-
come quieter and do not seem to 
care about the things they usually 
like to do. They may not want to go 
to school. Sometimes they have 
trouble getting along with their 
family or their friends. Some chil-
dren won’t show their stress. Other 
children might show stress by be-
having badly. 

There are ways that you can help 

¶ If you think your kids are feel-

ing stressed—ask them. 

¶ First they will need to calm 
down so that they can think 
more clearly. Taking a few 
deep breaths will help them 
relax. 

¶ Ask them how they feel, and 
why they think they feel that 
way. 

¶ Next ask them how big the 
problem is. Listen carefully to 
what they have to say. 

¶ Help them choose what to do 

next. Later  you can ask if it 
helped. 

Kids say stress comes 
from many different 
things  

¶ Change is difficult for chil-

dren. Moving to a new 
home or school can cause 
stress. Starting school for 
the first time can be hard 
too. 

¶ Having too much to do is 
stressful. Kids need some 
quiet time. 

¶ Feeling different from 
other kids is very stress-
ful. Being teased or bul-
lied is too. 

¶ Fighting or arguing 
among family members is 
stressful. Not getting 
along well with brothers 
or sisters can cause stress. 

¶ Having trouble with 
schoolwork can be an-
other cause of stress. 

¶ Being yelled at by family, 

friends or teachers is very 
stressful for kids. 

¶ If families break up chil-
dren can feel stress that 
lasts for a long time. 

¶ But most of all, it is 

stressful when kids 
feel lonely and 
unloved. 

How can you help your 
kids when they feel 

stressed 

Spending time with your 
kids is the most important 
thing you can do. Listen to 
them when they talk to 
you. Try to understand 
how they feel. 

We all need love and affec-
tion. Show your children 
that you love them, with 
words, hugs, and kisses. 

Do things with your chil-
dren. It will help them to 
feel that they belong in the 
family. 

There are lots of things 
you can do as a family. 
Exercise is a great way to 
burn off stress. So make 
exercise part of your fam-
ily life. Play ball or other 
games. Go for walks. Eat 
meals together. Talk. 
Share ideas, fun, and how 
you feel about things. 

Sometimes the best cure 
for stress is just to have 
some quiet time. Listen-
ing to music, reading, or 
playing quietly may help 
them feel better. Doing 

nothing is fine too! 



 

The Child Development Centre of Prince George and District Association 
Notice of General Meeting of the Members 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to section 60 of the Society Act, that a General Meeting of the members of 

The Child Development Centre of Prince George and District Association will be held at the Child Development 

Centre, 1687 Strathcona Avenue, Prince George, British Columbia on Monday, the 30th day of September, 2013, 

at the hour of 5:30 p.m. for the following purposes:  

To receive and consider the following Special Resolution:  

1. Resolved as a special resolution, in pursuance of the provisions contained in the Bylaws of the Society and 

the Society Act that the Child Development Centre of Prince George and District Association amend by 

cancelling the existing Constitution and replacing with the updated and revised Constitution that governs 

the operation of the Society, and present such for filing with the British Columbia Registrar of Companies 

effective this 30th day of September 2013.”  

2. To transact such other business as may properly come before the meeting, or any adjournment or 

adjournments thereof.  

DATED at the City of Prince George, in the Province of British Columbia, this 9th day of September, 2013.  

By Order of the Board of the Child Development Centre of Prince 

George and District Association 
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PROPOSED CONSTITUTION 

1. The name of the society is "The Child Development Centre of Prince George and District Association". 

2. The purposes of the Society are: 

a) to provide services and support to improve the social, emotional, physical, cognitive, and 
communication skills of the region’s children, with an emphasis on children with special needs or 
delays, and children at risk of developing delays; 

b) to engage in the education and training of health sciences and early childhood education students; 

c) to engage in and promote childhood development and disability research; 

d) to promote the importance of early childhood development; and 

e) to promote the importance for additional support services for children with special needs. 

3. The operations of the Society are to be chiefly carried on in or near the City of Prince George, British 
Columbia and surrounding communities. 

4. The activities and purposes of the Society shall be carried on without purpose of gain for its members and 
any income, profits or other accretions to the Society shall be used in promoting the purposes of the Society. 

5. No Director or Officer shall be remunerated for being or acting as a Director or Officer, but a Director or 
Officer may be reimbursed for all expenses necessarily and reasonably incurred by him while engaged in 
the affairs of the Society 

6. Upon winding up or dissolution of the Society, the assets which remain after payment of all costs, charges, 
and expenses which are properly incurred in the winding up shall be distributed in the following manner.  
All remaining assets will be given to The Cerebral Palsy Association of British Columbia, or other such 
charitable organizations carrying on business in the Province of British Columbia or elsewhere in Canada as 
the Directors may decide upon.  Remaining assets that are externally restricted (such as B.C. Gaming 
Commission Funds or assets purchased with gaming funds) and must be utilized within the Province of 
British Columbia will be given to the Cerebral Palsy Association of British Columbia, or other such 
charitable organizations carrying on business within the Province of British Columbia as the Directors may 
decide upon.  This provision shall be unalterable. 

 



 

The Child Development Centre  
of Prince George and District  

1687 Strathcona Avenue, Prince George, BC  V2L 4E7 

Phone: (250) 563-7168 Toll Free: 1-888-563-7166 
Fax:     (250) 563 -8039  

E-mail: enquiries@cdcpg.org Web:  www.cdcpg.org 

 

2013-2014 Dates to Remember: 
Sept 17 CDC Pro-D Day. Centre Closed 

Sept 30 - 5:00p.m. The CDC’s Annual General Meeting 

Oct 14 - Thanksgiving - Centre Closed 

Nov 3 - Daylight Savings Time Ends - Fall Back 1 hr 

Nov 5 & 6- Positioning & Mobility Clinic 

Nov 11 - Remembrance Day - Centre Closed 

Dec 7 - Gift Wrap opens at Pine Centre Mall 

Dec 13 - The Kris Kringle Luncheon! 
- Centre Closed 

Dec 20- Children’s Christmas Party 

Dec 23 - Jan 5- Preschool Closed 

Dec 25 - Jan 1 - Christmas Holidays - Centre Closed 

Dec 25 - Jan 2- Daycare Closed 

Jan 3 - Daycare reopens 

Jan 6 - Preschool reopens 

Feb 10 - Family Day - Centre Closed 

March 9 - Daylight Savings Time - Spring Forward 1 hr 

March 17 - 21 - Spring Break - Preschool Closed 

April 18 - 21 - Easter Holidays - Centre Closed 

May 19 - Victoria Day - Centre Closed 

June 20 - Last day of Preschool 

June 20 - Year End Picnic 

July 1 - Canada Day - Centre Closed 

Aug 4 - B.C. Day - Centre Closed 

Aug 28 - 29 - Daycare Planning - Daycare closed 

 

Contact Information: 
To reach the CDC, phone (250)563-7168 and enter one of 
the following extensions: 

Front office: ext 0 

Finance/Volunteering: ext: 205  

Therapy: ext 225 

Supported Child Development Manager: ext 215  

ECE Program Manager: ext 229 

Orchard Room: ext 216 

Little Footprints ext 218 

Rainbow Room: ext 230 

Stepping Stones: ext 209 

Young Explorers Room: ext 228 

mailto:enquiries@cdcpg.org
http://www.cdcpg.org/volunteering.shtml

